

 MINUTES
April 14, 2009, 10:00am-12:00pm
	Present
	Kyle Carter, Linda Stanford, Robert Kehrberg, Ron Johnson, Dan Grube, AJ Grube, Scott Higgins, Dana Sally, Carol Burton, Steve Carlisle, Regis Gilman, Wendy Ford, Bob McMahan, Beth Lofquist

 

	Recorder
	Anne Aldrich


Announcements

	Beth
	If you are not rehiring people, a Personnel Action Form (PAF) needs to be completed.  



	Beth
	Beth has received feedback from deans regarding the Dean and Department Head Evaluation instrument.  There were no significant changes, only minor.  Beth will make these changes and send out the final draft. The instruments will be piloted this year and we will make changes as needed.  
Linda moved acceptance of the documents as presented with minor modifications and Ron seconded.  The Council of Deans agreed unanimously.  
Kyle requested the deans to alert department heads that these instruments will be forthcoming.  If as deans, you wish to add 3-5 items for your college, you may do so.  Melissa will be setting this up electronically, so please email her any additional items.  



	Kyle
	Alan Mabe thinks they are fairly close to approval of the…..in May.  Grade inflation is getting to be a huge political issue and we may have to do some work on this.  Alan Mabe was notified by Delaware that they have suspended collection of Delaware II data which puts us in a conundrum.  We have primed the campus to get started and all are moving forward.  Essentially it is voluntary for us to collect the data this year.  Kyle is inclined is to move forward because we need the information.  This is also for Digital Measures to collapse many of our review processes.  COD agreed to move forward.



	AJ
	AJ will be setting up meetings with your assistants.   Associate deans may come if they wish.  This meeting is to discuss the handling of paperwork, position control and items on the budget reduction plan.



	Minutes
	The minutes for March 17, 2009  stand approved.




DISCUSSION

	Priorities for Roll-Up (AJ/Kyle)
	We are moving forward to try to spend these dollars based on information provided to AJ.  Now Governor Purdue has placed a freeze on all spending.  Most of you have reviewed the memo.  Chuck has drafted another memo to campus (Kyle gave to deans to read). This is going to be a difficult two months.  The answer to most spending questions is going to be no.  

Kyle reviewed the memo with COD and put together questions.  COD will send Kyle any other questions or concerns that come up.  A major concern is regarding computers and classrooms – we will need to take a look at our budgets to collectively find a way to upgrade these computers.  We are not going to have a lot of money next year.  



	Debriefing 2008-09 Promotion/Tenure Process (Kyle/Beth)
	Kyle included a list of debriefing items that he always does at the end of this process.  

We are going to have to wrestle with the formatting of materials for the presentation of a non-traditional sort of scholarship (#1).  

Item #4 will become less a problem, although we still have issues with department heads passing these decisions to deans.  

Kyle has concerns about the point system on CRD documents becoming the threshold rather than the minimum – people strive to get 5 rather than 8.  We need to find a way to communicate this.  

Item #9 is important because it supports mid-term review.  

Beth and Kyle will work on these issues over the next year.  The current practice is an annual reappointment.  Kyle would like to change it so it is not the same current process.  It can be an administrative review.  Having everyone go through this can be cumbersome.  We would like to change this and would like to delegate reappointment to deans.  We would likely have to go through senate and collegial review council and look at the policy specific to annual evaluations process vs. annual reappointment process.


	Organizational Charts (Kyle)
	The organizational charts try to identify units within your organization, not functions.  No associate deans are shown within the dean’s office.  We are trying to show units, not people.  Please send your suggestions go to Anne.


	Commencement Ceremonies (Scott)
	Scott was not involved in the decision making regarding commencement this spring.  In the future we need to plan for what is going to happen going forward, if indeed this year is not an exception.  The process this time was not well thought out and has had a traumatic impact on the Honors College and the Graduate School.  We are very disappointed it is not going to a separate ceremony.    

Scott suggested some other deans should sit on the committee which currently is primarily comprised of those in charge of the operations – it should be a recommending body to COD.  We can put this in the form of a motion and will send this to the chancellor.  COD moved to put forth such a motion.  

Linda voiced other issues – some units do their own graduations, so none of these students go to commencement.  COD can raise a number of issues that can be brought to this committee.  No deans currently sit on this committee.  

There is no intent to do away with separate ceremony for the graduate school.  This will be honored.  There was an exception this year due to the summer school commencement being cancelled.



	Athletics and Afternoon Classes (Beth)


	This item will be postponed to a future COD meeting.

	Merit Pay Proposal (Bob)
	Bob will provide highlights.  Kyle asked COD if we want to pilot it this year even though we don’t have funding.  We could go through the motions, have fictitious dollars to allocate and experiment with.  Initially the task force spent time trying to understand how private and public merit pay systems were built.  At the end of the process we really understood the diversity available.  We focused on a number of key issues:

1) Sever link between state appropriations to a median raise across all categories

2) Desire to increase size of discretionary pool and then revise in an upward direction to reinforce merit aspect (high performance).  

The proposal addresses most of these issues.  Bob reviewed the proposal with COD.  The key points it attempts to address are: 
1) Role of AFE and merit pay processes as being distinct but related

2) Realigns size of merit discretionary pool to make the pool from 1/3 to 40% of the total, gives deans considerable flexibility, eliminates category 1 and 3 rankings, but restricts number of rankings in category 4 and 5

3) Clarifies equity adjustments within the pool.  Language is clarified.         


	Action Item
	KC asked the deans to review the handout and be prepared to asked questions or clarification.  This will be first on the next COD agenda.  



UPDATES AND REPORTS
	QEP (Carol)
	Carol had nothing to report at this time.


c:  Terry Welch
